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TO:  The Honorable Board of Supervisors 
  Tom Drzazgowski, Pima County Deputy Chief Zoning Inspector 
 
FROM: Jim Portner, Hearing Administrator 
 
DATE: May 6, 2013  
 
RE:  P21-13-005  -- 100 ESTRELLA, LLC – N. AJO GILA BEND HIGHWAY 
  Conditional Use Permit Request for a Medical Marijuana Dispensary 
 
 
Special Condition No. 1, as stipulated by the Pima County Planning & Zoning Commission in 
conjunction with its May 27, 2013 recommendation for approval of the above-referenced 
conditional use permit, states the following: 
 

1. The applicant shall, within fourteen (14) days of the Planning & Zoning Commission 
public hearing on this matter, provide a written certification that addresses each and 
every item enumerated in Section 18.45.040.D of the Pima County Zoning Code and 
which describes how each of these various standards and performance requirements are 
met. 

 
The applicant submitted a memorandum to address the above on April 2, 2013 (copy attached).   
The Hearing Administrator has reviewed the memorandum in conjunction with staff of the 
Development Services Department and offers the finding below. 
 
HEARING ADMINISTRATOR’S FINDING 
 
The Hearing Officer finds that the applicant has satisfactorily addressed the various items 
enumerated in Section 18.45.040.D of the Pima County Zoning Code, and further finds nothing 
in the responses offered by the applicant that would merit a modification or addition to any of the 
recommended Special Conditions as recommended by the Pima County Planning & Zoning 
Commission.  
 
  




















